City of Sherwood, Oregon
RESOLUTION NO. 90-459

A RESOLUTION SUPPORTING PROPOSED CHANGES TO THE 9-1-1 EMERGENCY
SYSTEM, AUTHORIZING MAKING THE REQUEST FOR THESE CHANGES THROUGH
TUALATIN VALLEY FIRE AND RESCUE TO THE STATE OF OREGON, AND
ESTABLISHING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

WHEREAS, Tualatin Valley Fire and Rescue {TVFR) has
recommended a relocation of the 9-1-1 answering points; and

WHEREAS, the basic 9-1-1 Service will be relocated to
Washington County Consolidated Communications Agency (WCCCA), and
the Enhanced 9-1-1 services will be relocated to Clackamas County
Communications; and

WHEREAS, for the central offices of Stafford, Wilsonville
and Charbonneau, an upgrade of service to Enhanced 9-1-1 will
occur; and

WHEREAS, the transfer of Basic 9-1-1 services for the
central offices of Tualatin, Tigard and Sherwood will begin the
first step of a consolidated communications effort;

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY OF SHERWOOD RESOLVES AS FOLLOWS;

Section 1. Authorization: The City of Sherwood hereby supports
the proposed modifications to the 9-1-1 system and authorizes the
City to participate in the request for this change through
Tualatin Valley Fire and Rescue to the State of Oregon.

Section 2, Agreement: The City's support of the transfer of 9-1-
1 from TVFR to WCCCA 1is conditioned on the eventual execution of
a services agreement, or similar document, between WCCCA and the
City, such as the existing City agreement with TVFR, assuring an
adequate level of 9-1-1 service to City residents.
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Section 3. Effective Date: This Resolution shall become
effective upon approval and adoption.

Duly passed by the City Council on May 23, 1990.

‘Oyler, Mayor

Attest:
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Polly| Blankenbaker, Recorder
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